ENVIRONMENTAL SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 

ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE ABOVE COMMITTEE HELD ON 17th November, 2003.
In attendance: Councillors Lightup (Chair), Salmon, Anderson-Brookes, McIntyre, Carson, Howard, Potter, Payne, B.P Murphy, B Lea, Smyth, Eglin, Broughton.

Officers: Linda Sharples, Paul Mallinder, Stuart Whittle and Allan Reid

	 ITEM
	COMMENT
	ACTION REQUIRED
	RESPONSIBLE

MEMBER / OFFICER
	TIMESCALE

	1. Apologies for the meeting: None                                                                             Noted

	2. Action sheet from previous meeting
	This was agreed and that all outstanding items had been dealt with.
	N/A
	N/A
	N/A

	3. Bereavement Services
	The officers attended an provided members with an update of the service. 
	Members requested that once the Best Value Review is completed, the report is to be brought to the committee.
	Lindsay Rogers

Linda Sharples
	To be agreed

	4. Accident Claims update
	A map is now available which plots where the accident claims have been throughout the city. Officers discussed this issue with members. A map is being developed which will show the housing accident claims across the city.

The issue of the roundabout at Agecroft was raised due to the height of the plants resulting in a blind spot.
	Members are still concerned about the amount of money which is being claimed due to accidents, especially within Housing. The committee have requested that they would like information in respect of how this issue is being taken forward by the Division

This highlighted the issue of identifying who is responsible for the maintenance of roundabouts if they are not included in the regular maintenance schedule. Officers will look into this and get back to members with information
	Linda Sharples

Kevin Scarlett

Linda Sharples

Paul Mallinder
	January

January

	5. Highways consultation
	Officers received a presentation outlining the work that is due to take place in respect of the highways consultation.
	Members suggested that if possible officers look wider than community committees as they are not always representative of the area and that some publicity or questionnaires could be put in local buildings such as libraries or community centres. Members to be updated on progress.


	Linda Sharples

Allan Reid
	February

	6. Reality Checks

Environmental Services

Development Services
	Officers presented information on the action taken in respect of issues raised through the reality checks the following were discussed:

· Issues surrounding the lack of budgets for ongoing maintenance of developments that have come from special projects

· There is a need to keep a balance between programmed and reactive work

· The main priorities are streets and highways as opposed to some car parks

· The Directorate have won an award from their recent partnership with the railways network to address fly tipping

Officers presented information regarding the many changes that had recently took place within Development Services some of the solutions that have been put in place are: rapid repair teams, decisions taken by teams on the ground, tarmacadam, the use of recycled materials, allow staff to be innovative, achieving BV targets and the introduction of a call centre.

· Discussion took place regarding Chessington rise and a request from residents to close a footway. The officer explained that this is a new piece of legislation and it will be interesting to see how this progresses.


	· Members would like to see a report brought back to a future committee giving details once the issues raised through reality checks had been dealt with.

· The committee feel that there is a real problem in relation to capital projects and lack of maintenance within the budgets. Members would like to bring this to the attention of the budget committee and lead members.

· The committee felt that the calendar that had been produced in the past detailing dates of bin collections was very good and requested if this could be provided once again. Along with publicity in relation to the dumping of rubbish.

The officer will be looking at publicity along with cost and report back to members.

Members thanked officers for the presentation which they found useful and interesting.

Currently the budget in development services is only sufficient to deal with issues that are considered a danger and there is very little money left for anything else. Members requested that the budget for this service and issues raised is monitored.
	Wayne Priestley

Linda

Sharples

Allan Reid 

Linda Sharples
	February

January

Ongoing

	7. Disability Access Report
	Directorates are reporting back in January, 2004 regarding the changes that will be required to services to enable them to be accessible for all people.
	· Members to monitor progress in this area especially in relation to the required budgets.
	David Horsler

Linda Sharples
	February

	8. United Utilities
	Members felt there was an issue across the city regarding contractors working for the utilities and failure to clean sites properly once work had been completed. This was particularly a problem on council estates.
	· Contact to be made with the  United Utilities regarding this issue.
	Linda Sharples
	December


Scrutiny Support Officer Linda Sharples



Tel no 793 3324 – linda.sharples@salfordgov.uk 






Date of next meeting: 15th December, 2003 Special meeting with the Environment Agency.
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